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President's Message 
 
A year has quickly passed since the new Board got elected and the time has come for our 
Annual General Meeting on July 17th, 2011. 
 
The Board has accomplished many things during the first year of their term.  The most 
noteworthy events include: a night with a Bollywood Star “Apro Boman Irani,” organizing 
social and entertainment events every month, sports events and promoting cooperation  
between the two organizations.  We have endeared to continuously encourage the  
participation of Iranian Zoroastrians, working towards our vision, introducing government 
awards for our volunteers, annual recognition of our volunteers by the Board, applying and 
obtaining Government Grant and organizing a Health Awareness Day.  
 
We would not be successful without all of our members, dedicated volunteers and donors 
supporting our ideas and participating in all our events. 
 
Congratulations to our Bingo team who continues to work hard and has generated over 
$37,000 this year.   Congratulations to our Drama group for successfully presenting the 
hilarious play “Saasoo No Suntap”. It was a great success, received glowing remarks and 
has generated over $19,000. This would not have been possible without sacrifice of time 
by the cast and help of our volunteers. 
 
The Board is looking forward to another successful year and getting closer to our vision.  
 
I encourage all our members, young and younger, to contribute by continuing to be active 
in our organization, by volunteering your time, and to please donate when possible to  
support OZCF in achieving its Vision.  
 
Thank You. 

 
 
 
 

Jal Panthaky 

At a Glance... 

see Page 2 for details on upcoming events 
 

July 10       Lamb Roast Picnic 

July 17       Annual General Meeting 

July 24       3rd Annual Cricket / Dhansak  

Aug.14-18  Muktad Prayers 

Aug. 21      Volleyball at the ZRCC 

Aug. 28      2nd Annual Sports Day 

Sept 11       Golf Tournament  

 

 

 

Newsletter Committee—Contact Info. 
Michelle Patel at ron.michelle@rogers.com  
 

All submissions for the next issue must be  
received no later than August 1, 2011. 
 

ZRCC—Prayer Room Hours:  
 

You may contact the following to find information on when the prayer room or hall are open. 
 

Prayer Room Access     Nozer Kotwal                905-820 0461            nozerk@yahoo.com 
Hall Rentals                    Cyrus Gazdar                647-294 6462            cygazdar@yahoo.ca 
Facility Management     Cawas Patel                  905-542 0237            cawasgul@rogers.com 
ZRCC coordinator          Armaity Anandasagar   905-271 0366            armaity@rogers.com 
President OZCF              Jal Panthaky            905-568 4946            jal_panthaky@yahoo.ca 

OZCF MAILING ADDRESS:  
4244 Taffey Crescent 
Mississauga, Ontario  
L5L 2J2  
 
ZRCC PROPERTY  
ADDRESS:  
1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. E,  
Oakville, Ontario, L6H 7B3   

VISION 

JUNE 2011 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
MEMBERSHIP 2011 

Dear Members, please be sure that your 
membership dues for 2011 are up-to-date  
so that you may vote during the upcoming 
AGM. Please visit www.ozcf.com under 
“Membership” to fill out your form,  
conveniently pay on PAYPAL, or mail your 
cheque, or bring your payment to the AGM 
on July 17.  Thanks for your support. 
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2011 SOCIAL EVENTS  
    

July 10 (Sun.)  Lamb Roast Picnic at ZRCC; 11:00 am. at ZRCC    
   Price: Adults $20 Children (4-10 years) $15;  Non members $25 and Children $20 
   Contact: Cawas & Gulrukh Patel at 905-542-0237 email cawasgul@rogers.com 
 
 

July 17 (Sun.)  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING at ZRCC—please be sure to see the OZCF website for details. 
 
July 24 (Sun.)  3rd Annual Cricket / Dhansak at ZRCC—11:00 am SHARP—see Page 3 for details 
   Please register early for this very popular event!   Dhansak being served at 6.30pm.  Cost is $10 per player 
   and $15 for dhansak.  Register with Rumi Jasavala at 905-257-7864 or rumijas@hotmail.com 
 
 
Aug.  21 (Sun.) Volleyball (1-4pm.)  Please register with Rumi Jasavala at 905-257-7864 or rumijas@hotmail.com 
 
Aug. 28 (Sun.)  SCHEDULE CHANGE:   2nd Annual Sports Day;  11:00 am. at ZRCC  
   Please register with Rumi Jasavala at 905-257-7864 or rumijas@hotmail.com 
   Cost is $5 (Members) & $7 (Non-Members) with food and refreshment available to purchase. 
 
 
Sept 11 (Sun.)  Golf Tournament at Caledon Golf & Country Club 
   Contact: Chisty & Firdosh Bulsara 905-824-7692 email thebulsaras@sympatico.ca 

Hold the date and get your foursomes ready.  Please see Page 8 and 9 for details! 

 
 

2011 RELIGIOUS EVENTS 
July 1   (Friday)  11:00am Maidhyoshem Ghambar (F) 
Aug 14-18  (Sun-Thu)  All Day Muktad Prayers  (S) 
August 19  (Friday)  7:00pm Navroze (S) 
August 24  (Wednesday)  7:00pm Khordadsal (S) 
September 6  (Tuesday)  7:00pm Farvardegan (S) 
September 7  (Wednesday)  7:00pm Dasturji Kukadaru Baj 
September 16  (Friday)  7:00pm Paitishahem Ghambar (F) 
October 16  (Sunday)  11:00am Ayathrem Ghambar (F) 
December 26  (Monday)  11:00am Zarthost-no-Diso (F) 

Need a Mobed? 
 

Our Mobeds are available to help in 
times of need to offer their guidance 
and  services to the OZCF community.  
Here is a list of contacts: 

Ervad Firdosh Bulsara    
(905) 824-7692   

Ervad Xerxes Bamji       
(905) 702-1034 

Ervad Jal Panthaky         
(905) 568-4946 

Ervad Kobad Zarolia       
(647) 887-9213 

Ervad Nozer Kotwal       
(905) 820-0461 

If you have difficulty contacting a Mobed, 

please contact a Board Member. 

 

Join us for our Annual Lamb Roast  
Date: Sunday, July 10, 2011 

At: ZRCC 
Time: 11:00 a.m. 

Price: Members $20 Kids $15  
Non member: $25 Kids $20 

Contact: Gulrukh Patel at  905-542-0237 
Enjoy the Lamb Roast BBQ, Tandoori chicken, the 
vegetarian option and a selection of salads, rolls and 
water melon.  Besides the delicious BBQ, we have 
organised games and a bake sale donated by the 

enthusiastic OZCF members.  Come out with your 
deck chairs and be ready to have fun!  

OZCF LAMB ROAST 

Canada Post Mail Strike 
 

As we are sure our membership is 
aware, because of the most recent 
Canada Post mail strike, the June 
2011 newsletter is only available 
online at www.ozcf.com, as well as 
the Agenda for the AGM on July 17, 

"In every community, there is work to be done.   

In every nation, there are wounds to heal. 

  In every heart, there is the power to do it." 

 

Marianne Williamson 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The OZCF Annual General Meeting is to be held at the ZRCC on Sunday, July 17 at 
11:00 am.  Please be aware that due to the recent effects of the Canada Post Mail 
strike, that the relevant AGM documents are available on the OZCF website at    

http://www.ozcf.wildapricot.org/Resources/Documents/

OZCF_AGM_2011_Documents.pdf .   
Please come to the AGM so you can be actively involved in the important decisions 
that face our association.  Thank you for your understanding. 

mailto:cawasgul@rogers.com
mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:thebulsaras@sympatico.ca
http://www.ozcf.wildapricot.org/Resources/Documents/OZCF_AGM_2011_Documents.pdf
http://www.ozcf.wildapricot.org/Resources/Documents/OZCF_AGM_2011_Documents.pdf
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    2nd Annual Sports Day  
 
The 2nd Annual OZCF Sports Day is taking place on Sunday, August 28, at 11:00am at the ZRCC. 
Please encourage attendance and make this a family event like last year. Pass the word around... 
  
Food will be available to purchase at the event!  
  

Events include the following: 
- Running races of various distances (50m, 75m,100m) 
- Relay races 
- Three legged race 
- Egg and spoon race 
- Tug of war 
- Zumba session (pending time and availability)  
- Mini soccer games 
  
Cost is only $5 per person (members) & $7 per person (non-members). 
 
Deadline for registration is August 20th, 2011. 
Please register by contacting Rumi Jasavala on 905-257-7864 or rumijas@hotmail.com with the following details: 
First and Last name, Adult or child (child = under 16), Age of child and Gender (for the purpose of organizing activities) 

3rd Annual Cricket Dhan Sak Day 
 

This popular event has come around for another year and we look forward to seeing everyone out 
again. Experienced or new to the game, you are welcome. You could be the next Zubin Surkari!   
  
Date:  Sunday, July 24, 2011 
Cricket will be played from 11:00am to 6:00pm  
Cost to play: $10 per player (members) & $12 Non-Members 
  
Dhan sak will be served at 7pm 
Cost to eat: $15 per person (members) & $17 Non-members, Under 16 free! 
  
Please send in your names for both the Cricket and the Dhan sak to Rumi 

Jasavala at rumijas@hotmail.com or call 905-257-7864.  Sign up early to avoid disappointment!  

mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
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   A Worthy Cause 
 

Armaity Anandasagar is making sleeping mats to send overseas to the victims of floods, tsunami,  
earthquakes and natural disasters.  Remarkably, these mats are made from the OUTER, branded  
plastic milk bags that hold the individual bags of milk in them (NOT the individual transparent milk 
bags).  They remain mildew-free and are ideal for these living conditions for the people in these regions. 
 
She has requested that if you can collect them and bring them to OZCF whenever you come there for 
any function, she will very much appreciate that. If you can make sure they are dry and clean and  
flattened, it would help. This will mean that it will save her time to wash and dry them, as the smell of 
stale milk should be removed before they are used. It does not cost anyone anything—please  
remember to collect and bring them to the centre or the next time you may see Armaity!  

As We Grow... 
 
The OZCF is growing and our hall is being used by the community for so many functions, both private and public. 
We have been given permission to build a patio cover in the back and this will mean more usable space for functions during the 
summer months.  New banquet style chairs have been ordered and a storage shed has been purchased to house all our tables, 
chairs and various items that were being kept in the hall.   Thanks to the hard work of our committees and the generosity of our 
members we are able to move forward one step at a time, coming closer to our goal of a large gathering place for our  
community. 

MILESTONES   
 

ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
We would like to congratulate Khorshid Jobani, who 
is celebrating her 90th Birthday this year.  Khorshid 
has been a long-time supporter of the OZCF and is 
ever-present for important functions such as Muktad 
prayers, often providing much leadership and direc-
tion.  Congratulations on  
celebrating this important milestone, Khorshid!   

    Masala Dosa Night  
 

An cozy gathering graced the ZRCC for Masala Dosa Night on Saturday, May 14, 2011.  There were both 
varieties on hand, the spicy food and spiced up seniors. Delightful dosas (crêpes) with an array of  
vegetarian condiments were freshly prepared courtesy of Armaity Anandsagar and her group of  
volunteers. Dessert and a comedic film capped a lovely little evening. 

Power of Prayers  
by Farida Bamji 

 
"Morning has broken"  

It's a New Day!  
Prayers when recited  

Keeps the ugliness at bay!  
Food is for the body  
Prayers for the Soul  

One without the other  
Can't make a person whole  

"No Fire or Coal so hotly glows  
As the secret love of which  

No one knows"  
When the Prayers begin to flow,  

I am reminded to trudge  
The Path of Straight & Narrow  

When I pray  
My heart begins to sing  

As they are like  
"The Wind Beneath my wings"  

"Lean on me"  
That's what Prayers  

Seem to say:  
"We'll take all  

Tears, Sadness & blues out  
Of your way  

Whatever I have done & said  
I do my best  

'Cause I know the Power  
Of Prayers takes care of the rest.  

SENIORS NEWS 
Seniors Yoga and Meditation Classes commenced in May and all are  
welcome to attend these events every Tuesdays from 11:00am to 1:00pm at 
the ZRCC. 
 
Once a month, after the Yoga and meditation classes, a lunch and activity is 
planned. Join us July 12, 2011!  Lunch followed by an Indian Movie. The 
cost is $7.00. Please call Dhun Gazdar at 905-822-4973 if you are  
interested.  Future events being planned are a River Boat Cruise, Picnic, 
visit to Niagara-on -the-Lake and Casino Rama. 
  
If you can assist with organizing these events, please call  Dinyar Dinshaw 
at 905-825-3266 or Khurshid Engineer at 905-828-8324. 
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Annual Natak a Big Success! 
 

More than 400 members of Toronto’s Gujarati community roared with non-stop 
laughter on Saturday June 4th, 2011 when the Toronto Parsi Nataak Group 
successfully performed “Sasoo No Suntaap.”  
 
The show opened with the Toronto Parsi Drama Group’s standard benediction 
by Khorshid Jobani laying a garland of flowers over a portrait of Zarathustra, 
over the strains of Richard Strauss’ Also Spake Zarathustra.  Then the laughs 
started even before Sasoo No Suntaap began: the emcees set the comedic 
tone with a humourous opening. 
 
This comedy of errors is set in the home of Pervin (Jasmine Wadia) and Rustom (Jal Panthaky). Pervin’s 
brother Jimmy, (Porus Pastakia) lives with them, and Jimmy has been living a lie; not surprisingly, he 

wants it hidden.  Meanwhile, Pervin’s domineering, ever-suspicious mother Naju (Meher Panthaky) arrives for a visit with her  
henpecked husband, Phiroze (Sam Gazdar), with Pervin’s sister Coomi (Tazeen Cooper) -- a non Hindi-speaking, self-described 
Bollywood star.  Well, the visiting members of this dysfunctional family also have a secret which they want to keep from the other 
side.  It’s this constant battle for secrecy which forms the basis of the comedy in “Sasoo.”  
 
Other memorable characters include Shirin Chaturvedi’s Dolly the Maid, who serves as the lynchpin behind Jimmy’s subterfuge, 
Dr. Madon (Firdosh Balsara): a dilettante and Jack-Of-All-Trades-And-Master-Of-None, trying to get Rustom to invest in one of 
his half-baked schemes for easy money.  He enlists real Bollywood starlet Vanita Chopra (Aban Vazir) to help 
out Coomi.   Finally, Detective Pavri (Fredoon Golwala) tries to sort out this whole sordid mess.  What the  
audience came to see was what they got and then some: 3 hours of serotonin-inducing belly-laughs!  
 
The characters were caricatures of every Parsi stereotype you know, without being overly broad or campy, with 
wonderful performances by all cast members, including veterans and new members.   
 
Guess what folks - this show is going on the road!  The Toronto Parsi Drama Group is bringing the Sun-
taap down the Turnpike to New Jersey, where they’ll be helping ZAGNY raise money for their worthy cause.  
Other Zoroastrian organizations looking to avail themselves of this comedy should get in touch with Jal and 

Meher Panthaky -- collectively known in Toronto as “Janoo and Janoo” -- to 
have it performed closer to home. 
 
If there’s any Suntaap to be had here, it’s the headache you may receive 
from laughing so hard for so long!   
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Zubin Surkari Celebration 
 
What an extraordinary celebration to witness!  Hometown hero, Zubin Surkari recently made a trium-
phant return from the World Cup played in India, Sri Lanka and Bangladesh.  On May 15, 2011 he was 
given a hero’s welcome at the ZRCC. 
 
Many of Zubin’s friends, family and teammates, past and present, were on hand.  Tributes poured in from 
those who had played with Zubin, MP’s and with one even forthcoming from the Prime Minister’s Office! 
 
In playing for the Canadian national squad, Zubin joined a very elite list, which includes only Farokh  
Engineer and Ronnie Irani, as the only Parsis to have ever represented their countries at the Cricket 
World Cup.  As a further testament to Zubin’s accomplishments, Farrokh Engineer himself called in from 
England and spoke to Zubin live, acknowledging the latter’s heroics.  
 
Zubin has been around various ZCC (Zoroastrian Cricket Club) grounds nearly from the time he started walking.  His Dad, Eric, a 
formidable cricketer himself, used to bring Zubin to practice sessions and games.  Past ZCC members proudly reminisced how 
this once scrawny, little boy had gone on to represent his country on the grandest stage. 
 
After lunch, the audience had a chance to toss a few questions at Zubin.  He spoke fondly of his experiences of playing abroad 
and of how well the team was received in Bangladesh, Sri Lanka and especially in India.  He reserved special praise for the 
Indian crowds whom he said were unbelievably passionate toward their cricket and that it was an incredible and unforgettable 

experience of having played in India. 
 
Zubin maintained that he would continue playing cricket at the highest level in  
domestic leagues and on the national team.  He also hopes we can inspire greater 
numbers of youngsters into taking up the sport. 
 
Those in attendance on the day joined Parsis everywhere in displaying their  
overwhelming pride at the accomplishments of Aapro Zubin. 
 
An abridged version of an interesting Q&A Session with Zubin appears on 
Page 7. 
To see the full transcript of an interview with Zubin Surkari, please see the 
OZCF website. 
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SPECIAL FEATURE:  An Insightful Question-and-Answer Session with Zubin Surkari 
 
A certain Mr. Mehta can no longer lay sole claim to the title of Apro Zubin.  Having returned from the 
recently completed World Cup of Cricket, Zubin Surkari has the distinction of being the very first  
Zoroastrian to have represented Canada in the quadrennial tournament.  Vision caught up with the stylish bats-
men and bowled him a few questions. 
 
Vision:  What does it mean to you to have been able to represent your country on the grandest stage? 
 
Zubin: Being born and raised in Canada, I definitely feel immense loyalty and nationalism towards  
representing this great country at the world stage. Anyone who is lucky enough to represent their country of 
birth at the highest level in a tournament like this must feel overwhelmed at the opportunity given to them.    
 
Vision:  You are in rarified air as only Farrokh Engineer, Ronnie Irani and now yourself can lay claim to 
being the only Parsis to have ever played in the World Cup.  In Mumbai, the community were very proud 
of this achievement and  
celebrated your accomplishment.  Can you explain how it feels to have your name mentioned in the same breath as these 
two renowned cricketers? 
 
Zubin: To be uttered in the same breath as two players mentioned is a great honour. They are both well known cricketers and to be 
only the third Parsi to ever play in a World Cup is a fantastic feeling. Representing our small but illustrious community and to make it 
on the world stage is an incredible achievement for both those cricketers. For me to experience a small part of that is something I 
will remember for years to come. 
 
Vision:  Muralitharan, Ponting and Afridi are venerable names amongst the billions who follow the sport worldwide.  How 
did you feel directly facing these players? 
 
Zubin: I don’t think anyone in the position that Canada or other associate countries are in, can help but be in awe when you come 
across names like that. It is an incredible feeling for sure to be alongside and competing with the likes of them. They often prove why 
they are the names they are with consistent, professional approaches to the game. That being said, they are still the opponent and 
need to be treated accordingly. If you spend too much time looking and watching what they are doing, you may forget to watch the 
90 mph Yorker, or in my case something more delicate. 
 
They are professionals and if you want to compete with the likes of them, you need to go toe to toe and battle the same way they do. 
Cricket is a great equalizer at times and almost anything can help when you apply pressure, and they are no different. They can just 
handle it better more consistently.  
  
Vision:  A few years ago, your health had alarmingly deteriorated.  This makes your comeback to the national team all the 
more remarkable.  How did that experience mould you to get to where you are today? 
 
Zubin: Anyone who has been through an illness or even major injury has to decide at some point how they plan on dealing with it. 
You could sit around and feel sorry for yourself and depressed, but in the end it really doesn’t solve anything. I’d be lying if I said I 
wasn’t dejected and unhappy or that I didn’t sit around asking “why me” or “what did I do to deserve this”, but at some point you 
have to start dealing with it. For me initially was to get involved and help with the Canadian U-19’s and later as an assistant to the 
national team. This at least got me to stay active and made me feel involved with the sport.     
 
That being said, the body unfortunately dictates for the most part how you function. As hard as one would like to get better or be 
pain free, it is for the most part out of the individual’s control. All you can do is weather the storm as best you can, stay positive and 
pray that things turn around.  
 
For me, I was somewhat lucky. To be given the opportunity to return to almost perfect health was a blessing and something that I 
would embrace with enthusiasm. Health was always important for me but things would be somewhat different. My focus,  
determination and discipline towards achieving goals would keep me motivated to return to playing cricket for Canada or what 
seemed like anything I set myself to achieve.       
 
Vision:  Cricket continues to be one of the fastest growing sports in Canada.  What message would you give to young and 
aspiring cricketers? 
 
Zubin: I would definitely tell them to get involved and join a local club or academy. I’d encourage them to watch as much cricket as 
possible and play as much as possible with friends or by themselves. Cricket in Canada hasn’t quite got the whole junior  
development angle covered as yet but that shouldn’t discourage the youth. A positive and supportive family also helps the child be 
active towards the sport. The more youth involved, the bigger the sport looks and the more it is perceived as a viable sport to get 
involved with.  
 
Vision:  Zoroastrian Canadians everywhere are so proud of your accomplishments.  We wish you the all very best in your 
future endeavours. 
 
Zubin: Final thoughts?  I would like to thank all that have supported me throughout my career. To my family and friends as well as 
the people in the Parsi community who are as close as family. To my team mates and supporters who have always encouraged me.  
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OZCF Yellow Pages  
 
Most people have heard of the Yellow Pages.  It first started out 
as a large book that was used to find businesses and services 
and sometimes as a useful prop to raise things.  Then it  
progressed to the Internet and is a strong force for Business 
searches on the World Wide Web. 
  
Well, the OZCF has its own Yellow Pages built into its web site! 
Want to start up a business? Have a business already? Why not 
use the OZCF web site and its Yellow Pages to advertise your 
business.  All you need to do is be a paid up member for 2010  
and have it will cost you only $40! 
 
It’s a very small fee that allows your business to be advertised by 
business category for the entire year. We have eight businesses 
signed up and some have already reported enquiries from within 
our website.  Zoroastrians are able to help each other by obtain-
ing services from within and spreading the excellent service pro-
vided by our community. 
  
If interested, please do contact Rumi Jasavala 
at rumijas@hotmail.com or call 905-257-7864.  

 
Accommodation  
London UK! 
 

Charming and  
spacious accommodation  
available in a welcoming  
family home located in  
Wimbledon, UK.  Located only 20 minutes from the 
centre of London and within walking distance to all 
amenities, including the District & Northern Line  
Underground, British Rail, trams and buses.  
 
Guidance is provided for getting around the United 
Kingdom, and a variety of room sizes are available 
at excellent rates!  
 

 
 
Tel: 011-44-20-8542-7195 

(home) 
 

    011-44-798-022-3874 
(cell) 

 
   011-44-20-8241-7150 

(fax) 
 

Email: 
freny@jasavala.plus.com 

 

 

Burial Services 
 

Glen Oak Memorial is offering Burial lots to Zoroastrians at a  
special price for 16 lots available to purchase near our scattering 
ground. The special offer  expires August 2, 2011.  
Those interested please contact:  
 Sean Doyle 
 Family Counsellor-Divisional Manager 
 Glen Oaks Memorial Gardens 
 3164 Ninth Line, Oakville, On L6H 7A8 
 (905)257-1100 cell:(416)315-3193 
 www.glenoaks.ca 

mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
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